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at the January meeting and said she has 
reached out to the town but that Town 
Treasurer Pamela Smith “gave the normal 
‘we have done it,’ … and (Town Manager 
Chris Lowe) did not appear very interested 
in following up.”
Note: The town of Monument is the legal 
entity that collects and distributes Triv-
iew’s share of revenue payments for sales 
tax, motor vehicle tax, and regional build-
ing sales tax. Monthly check amounts from 
the town to Triview are usually at least 
$100,000.

Remington’s comments included: 
•	 (Smith) sent three different versions 

of the statement for January 2015. 

Which one do I believe? These are 
what need to be corrected. 

•	 Reporting revenue incorrectly can 
and will be a problem on the district 
audit and you might not get a certifi-
cation, and that could put you in de-
fault with your bonds.

•	 The payments come almost a month 
after they are approved by the Monu-
ment Board of Trustees.

•	 The town approves an “up to” (or “not 
to exceed”) amount which requires 
correcting later.

•	 There was enough concern when the 
statements were not correct. It raises 
an issue (about whether what they are 

the connection to Donala is complete in 
2018, AWSD wastewater customers will 
pay a monthly user fee of about $45 to 
Donala as part of their AWSD bill. 

Curry emphasized that the cost of 
wastewater service would be more expen-
sive if the district had to rebuild its own 
treatment plant to meet stricter require-
ments instead of teaming up with Donala. 
And since it is a big unknown whether the 
EPA will impose even more requirements 
in the future, it would be better to “be 
among 3,300 Donala homeowners shar-
ing costs for any new upgrades required,” 
instead of just 300 AWSD homeowners, 
Curry said. 

Election could help reduce  
costs to residents

The board members stressed the impor-
tance of the May 3 election. Curry told the 
board that it needed to have just one ballot 
question in May, not three as he previously 

thought.
Curry said, “If we don’t get voter ap-

proval, we can’t spend the (grant) money 
or build this new system connecting us to 
Donala, and then the state is probably go-
ing to shut us down. We have to do this one 
way or the other! We don’t have a choice.” 

President Richard DuPont told the 
visiting resident that all the board mem-
bers are district residents and that they 
have spent the last three years evaluating 
the most efficient and affordable options to 
meet the new EPA requirements.	

Do you know where your  
curb stop is?

Pastorello asked the board to set aside 
money to hire contractors to help dig out 
curb stops, or emergency water shutoff 
boxes, that residents have inadvertently 
buried in their landscaping or paved over. 
Curb stops are owned by the district and 
are usually located behind the water meter 

near the street and would be used by the 
manager to shut off water in an emergency 
situation such as frozen water pipes, Pas-
torello said. See photo of a curb stop on 
the right.

**********
The Academy Water and Sanitation District 
board meets at 6 p.m. the third Wednesday 
of each month at the Donald Wescott Fire 
Station, 15415 Gleneagle Dr. Contact Dis-
trict Manager Anthony Pastorello at 481-
0711 or see the district website at www.
colorado.gov/pacific/awsd/general-info 
for lots of information.

Would you like to help Our Community 
News report on the Academy Water and 
Sanitation District? Please contact Lisa 

Hatfield at lisahatfield@ocn.me. 

Above: Typical water system curb 
stop. Curb stops are used to shut 
off water in an emergency such as 
frozen water pipes. Residents’ help is 
needed to keep curb stops clear and 
accessible. Photo by Lisa Hatfield.
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